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Green Valley Baptist Association 

Executive Board Meeting 

 

Thursday, October 19, 2023 

 

Finance Team will meet at 6:15pm  

in AMS office 

 

Executive Board will begin at 7:00pm in the 

Fellowship Hall 

 

We will have reports from our various associational entities & ministries. 

Every church is represented by their pastor & a member from their 

church elected by the church.  

BAPTIST WOMEN’S WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 
Saturday, November 4, 2023 

10:00 a.m. 
GVBA Building 

2360 Green River Road, Henderson, KY 
 

Special Missionary Speaker: Shirley Barlow 
Shirley is the director of the River City Ministry, a Homeless Shelter in Paducah. 
She was awarded Missionary of the Year in 2020. 

 
Lunch provided! Everyone welcome!! 

 

 



INSIGHTS WITH BRO. C 
 

Thanksgiving is one of my favorite times of the year! I appreciate spending time with 

family, church-family, and friends reflecting on the Lord’s goodness and provision. A few 

years ago, my wife, Angie, and I began writing down things for which we are thankful. We 

purchase a decorative pumpkin and during the month of November each of us uses a 

Sharpie marker to write on it daily something for which we are thankful. I find it to be 

beneficial to count my many blessings and to name them one by one. 

 

     I am thankful for Green Valley Baptist Association. I am thankful for each of our Association churches. I am 

thankful for the pastors of those churches. I am thankful for the opportunity to visit our churches and to get to 

know our brothers and sisters serving in each of them. I am thankful for those who pray for our Association. I am 

thankful for your financial support to the Association. I am thankful for the various ministries of the Association 

and for those who volunteer to serve in those ministries. I am thankful for YOU! Most of all, I am thankful that 

God has provided a way for us to receive the forgiveness of our sins through faith in Jesus!  

 

     I encourage you to make time to reflect upon the things for which you are thankful! 

“Give thanks to the LORD, for he is good. His love endures forever.” Psalm 136:1 

“Let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, since as members of one body you were called to peace. And be 

thankful.” Colossians 3:15 

“Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situation, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, present your 

requests to God. And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds 

in Christ Jesus.” Philippians 4:6-7 

 

“Rejoice always, pray continually, give thanks in all circumstances; for this is God’s will for you in Christ Jesus.” 

I Thessalonians 5:16-18 

 

“Every good and perfect gift is from above, coming down from the Father of the heavenly lights, who does not 

change like shifting shadows.” James 1:17 

 

“Give thanks to the LORD, for he is good; his love endures forever.” Psalm 118:29 

“But thanks be to God! He gives us the victory through our Lord Jesus Christ.” I Cor. 15:57 

 

“Devote yourselves to prayer, being watchful and thankful.” Colossians 4:2 

 

“The LORD bless you and keep you; the LORD make his face shine on you and be gracious to you; the LORD turn 

his face toward you and give you peace.” Numbers 6:24-26 

 

Blessings in Christ, 

 

Bro. C. 

 

 

 

 

PASTOR FELLOWSHIP TIME 
GVBA church pastors are invited to stop by the association office on Tuesdays at 10:00am 

or 6:00pm for a time of prayer & fellowship!  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Why Join BMAK? 
 

You hear me always encouraging you to join the BMAK (Baptist Ministry Assistants of Kentucky). I’m sure 

you’ve asked yourself, and possibly others, what is the benefit of being a member of the BMAK. It’s only $15 

per year to be a member of this wonderful organization.  

 

Below you will find just a portion of the benefits of being a member. 

• Connection: Connecting with other women & men who can relate to your special needs as a church or 

association Ministry Assistant. Be a prayer warrior, someone you can always turn to in joy, hurt, sadness, 

excitement, etc.  

• Encouragement: An avenue to find encouragement & be an encourager. Pray for & with one another. 

There’s always someone to let you know that you are not alone & YOU GOT THIS! 

• Network: A great network of people that provide help & answers to questions. A way to share your 

experience with others in the work of this special ministry. 

• Training: Every year we have a wonderful workshop that provides training, networking, encouragement, 

& connection. This fantastic training event is held in the central part of the state to make it accessible to 

most every MA in Kentucky. Whether you are a brand-new MA or you’ve been at it for 30 years you can 

still find the benefit of training. 

 

 

 

 

 

I would strongly recommend that you get involved in the BMAK. I have had 

the privilege to work with this great organization for the past 20+ years and 

it has been a great resource for me. It will be for you as well. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Your GVBA Ministry Assistant  

For more information concerning the Baptist Ministry Assistants of Kentucky go to www.kybaptist.org/BMAK, like 

our Facebook page (look under Baptist Ministry Assistants of Kentucky). I encourage you to also check out the 

national organization, National Association of Ministry Assistants, at www.NAMA-SBC.org.  

 

 

http://www.kybaptist.org/BMAK
http://www.nama-sbc.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our churches without pastors: Advance, Poole, & Robards 

Our Churches & church leadership 

Our Association 

Rev. David Simpson, New Hope, suffering from Parkinson’s Disease. 

Rev. Brian Whitman, Covenant, please continue to remember his 

wife Erin in your prayers.  

Our brothers & sisters in Christ around the world 

Our schools – children, teachers, staff, bus drivers, etc. 

Our Nation & her leadership 

Our military men & women 

Our Nation’s City, County, & State Law Enforcement 

 

 

 

 

Your Monetary Contributions to GVBA Support the Following Ministries 

 

• The Kathy J. Strange ANSWER Center 

• Henderson Community College C.R.O.S.S. Ministry 

• The Christmas Jail Ministry 

• Disaster Relief 

• Associational WMU 

• World Changers 

• Associational Men on Mission 

• Mission Funds to enable churches & individuals to participate in mission trips 

• Associational Partnership Missions – Local & Abroad 

• Continuing Education, Training & Missions Participation for GVBA staff  

• Training opportunities through GVBA to our associational church staff 

Plus much more!! 

 

We encourage ALL our associational churches to give 3% - 5% of their undesignated offerings to GVBA to help support the 

work of your association. What you give goes out to the community & back to you. We can do so much more together than we 

can separately. Partner with us in spreading God’s message of love to our community. WE ARE BETTER TOGETHER!! 

http://toomanyheartbeats.blogspot.com/2011_03_01_archive.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


A Message from the GVBA Director of Community Ministries 
 

So far in 2023, the GVBA Kathy J. Strange ANSWER Center has been open 20 Saturdays for shopping. 

Over those Saturdays, 1,838 people were helped with clothing, sheets, blankets, shoes, hygiene kits, and a 

whole lot more. We have had a total of 102 volunteers who have worked at least 1,631 hours. Those 

volunteers have worked Mondays & Thursdays sorting donations and getting the ministry ready for the 

Saturday shopping days. On the Saturdays that we are open, we have more volunteers come in and help 

people who come to shop. As you know, we pray with everyone during our exit interviews, and we share 

The Gospel with each one. So far this year, there have been 14 who have prayed to receive Christ. We 

praise God for all who come to know Christ. 

 

An immediate concern and need we have is for more volunteers. We have lost a good number of our 

volunteers for the foreseeable future because of sickness or being injured in accidents. Of course, we surely 

miss Diane Rightmeyer who passed away this summer. She was a faithful and hardworking volunteer. So, 

if you have been thinking about volunteering, we can use your help. Monday’s volunteers are at GVBA 

from around 10am until around 3pm sorting donations. Thursday’s volunteers arrive between 8 & 9am 

and usually work until around noon.  

 

The ministry is slated to be open on the following Saturdays. 

• October 21 

• November 11 & 18 

• December 2 & 9 

We will be giving away Christmas Backpacks on November 18, December 2 & 9. We hope to have as many 

as 300 backpacks to give away this year. We have a church in Georgia that is bringing backpacks to us. we 

will probably receive a good number of backpacks from the Daviess/McLean Association. I also understand 

we will receive several backpacks from churches and their WMU ladies here in GVBA. we are grateful for 

all that is donated to us.  

 

Again, I invite you to volunteer with us. I know you will be greatly blessed if you do. 

 

Jeff Burke 

GVBA Director of Community Ministries 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Kathy J. Strange 



Airline: On Saturday, November 4th we will celebrate our Children & Youth ministry 10am – 12pm. Our youth will have a paint day 

for the youth room on Nov. 11th. Join us for a Family Movie Night on Nov. 17th. Boxes for Operation Christmas Child are due on Nov. 

19th. We will be having our Hanging of the Greens service on Nov. 26th. We are excited to announce that we have called our new pastor, 

Rev. Jeremy Aliff. See more about him further in this publication. 

 

Bellfield: We will hold our annual Hunter’s Prayer Breakfast at 8am on November 4th. Our devotion will be led by Bro. Trent Jackson. 

This event is for anyone that enjoys outdoor activities, hunting, fishing, etc. All ages welcome. We are hosting the Community 

Thanksgiving Service on Sunday, Nov. 12th. Worship will begin at 5pm & the potluck meal will be at 6pm. All are invited to our annual 

Hanging of the Greens Service on Sunday, Nov. 26 at 11am. Our Amazing Grays will be having their Community Christmas potluck 

meal on Tuesday, Dec. 12th at 11:30am. Bring your favorite Christmas dishes. We offer a Next Best Step Class on the last Sunday of 

each month. This class is for anyone interested in learning more about our church, exploring membership, visions, beliefs, or checking 

out what our church is about. A light meal is provided. We are searching for a part-time minister of music (approximately 10 to 12 

hours weekly). If interested, please submit your resume and or video links to our email bellfieldbaptist@att.net or mail your resume to 

Bellfield Baptist Church, 9980 Hwy 136 E Henderson, KY 42420.  

 

Bridge Church Henderson (Calvary): Our WOM ladies will take a trip to Owensboro for a day of fun, shopping, & fellowship on 

Saturday, November 4th. We will have our Annual Thanksgiving Meal on Sunday, November 19 immediately after our worship service. 

Come worship with us then stay for a wonderful time of fellowship & great food. We are collecting food for our Thanksgiving baskets. 

We are looking to put together at least 3 baskets this year. Bro. Tim Wilkerson will give a Christmas concert on Dec. 17th at 11am. 

 

Cash Creek: We need a pianist for our worship services. Please contact the church at (270)546-7518 or cashcreekchurch@gmail.com 

if you or if someone you know would be willing to serve. 

 

FBC Henderson: Bro. Tim Wilkerson will provide Christmas music for our Senior Adult Luncheon on De. 15th at noon. 

 

FBC Morganfield: On November 4 we are having a Paint Party on the 3rd floor of the Old National Bank, 9am - 12pm. Cost is 

$40/person. Proceeds are going to the Youth Ministry. Finger foods will be provided. We will be having our Hanging of the Greens 

event on November 29th. 

 

FBC Sebree: Join us for D-NOW Weekend Youth Revival November 3-5. Reid Davenport will be preaching Saturday and Sunday 

Morning. Will Steiner will be leading the music. We will have our Thanksgiving meal on November 19 after morning worship. AWANA 

Sock Drive for Sebree school begins Nov. 5.  

 

Finley: Bro. Tim Wilkerson will be with us during our evening worship service on Dec. 10th for a time of Christmas music. 

 

Geneva: Christmas concert with Bro. Tim Wilkerson will be with us during our morning worship service on December 3rd.  

 

Hyland: We will have Bro. Tim Wilkerson during our evening worship service on November 26 for a Christmas concert. 

 

Lawndale: Bro. Tim Wilkerson will bring us his Christmas concert during our evening worship service at 5pm on Dec. 3rd.  

 

Mt. Pleasant: We will be delivering Thanksgiving Meals on November 22nd. We are taking resumes for a youth minister. You can 

send a resume to ymmtpleasant@gmail.com. 

 

Robards: We are prayerfully seeking a pastor with a heart for sharing the Gospel message and being a servant leader to our 

congregation. Contact: Pastor Search Committee Phone: (270) 521-7028 Email: rmbc.welcome@outlook.com Address: PO Box 250, 

8089 KY-416, Robards, KY 42452 Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/RobardsBaptistChurch. 

 

Victory:  We welcome Bro. Tim Wilkerson on Dec. 10th as he brings us a time of Christmas music during our morning worship. 

 

Water’s Edge: We will be accepting donations for the Clothes Closet and More on the 1st and 3rd Saturday of the month from 9am-

12 noon We look to be open on a Saturday in early November, 9am to 12 noon. More information will be forthcoming. We also offer 

assistance by appointment. Contact Bro. Steve Newman at (270)832-1324. We have clothes & shoes for infants, children & adults, 

housewares, toys & some furniture. We are here to help with the needs of the individual at no cost.  

 

 

CHURCH NEWS & EVENTS 

mailto:bellfieldbaptist@att.net
mailto:cashcreekchurch@gmail.com
mailto:ymmtpleasant@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/RobardsBaptistChurch


Christmas Musical Event Schedule 

Nov. 26 – A.M. open    Dec. 9 – Homeplace of Henderson  

     P.M. Hyland    Dec. 10 – A.M. Victory   

Nov. 30 – Pastor/Staff Dinner (E’ville)      P.M. Finley 

Dec. 3 – A.M. Geneva   Dec. 15 – FBC Henderson Senior Adult Luncheon 

   P.M. Lawndale   Dec. 17 – Bridge Church Henderson (Calvary) 

 

 

 

First Baptist Church, Somerset, KY 
Convention Week Activities 

November 11 

Multi-Language House-to-House Visitation Outreach 

Multi-Language Soccer Tournament 

November 12 

Anchored: Hope for Lake Cumberland 

November 13 

40 Under 40 

Bivocational Pastors’ Dinner 

Discipleship Network of Kentucky 

Pastors’ Conference 

Kentucky Fellowship of Associational Leaders Dinner 

Mission Board Meeting 

Multi Language Pastors’ Dinner 

November 14 

Church Multiplied Luncheon 

KBC Annual Meeting 

Kentucky Baptist Women’s Luncheon 

Student Ministry Luncheon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Musical Schedule 

Tim Wilkerson 
Nov 26th….Morn….Open 

Only 1 date available on Sunday. Call for scheduling through the week. We provide Christmas music mainly to 

our smaller churches that do not have the resources to have a Christmas musical. Our music consists of 

congregational, singing, telling the Christmas story from scripture and providing Christmas music with guitar. 

The musical usually lasts between 40 and 45 minutes and we give pastors enough time to do a small devotion at 

the end and of course always an invitation. We not only do church services on Sunday night and Sunday morning, 

but we also are open to Senior Adult gatherings and other events you may have during the week. We look forward 

to partnering with you this Christmas as we share the Birth of Jesus Christ to others. We do not charge a fee, but 

if you would like to give a love gift or love offering to help our ministry continue it would be most appreciated. 

Looking forward to hearing from you.  To schedule a date & time, contact Tim Wilkerson at 270-454-0494. 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH MULTIPLIED LUNCHEON 

Tuesday, November 14 

High Street Baptist Church, Somerset 

12:15-1:30pm 

 

Panel Discussion: Why Church 

Multiplication Matters and What Will It 

Take to See Churches Multiplied? 

 

Special Speakers:  

Blake Lawyer, Lead Pastor of Christ 

Community Church, Shelbyville 

 

Anibal Figueroa, Pastor Nuevo 

Armanecer, Louisivlle 

 

Nathan Whisnant, Daviess-McLean 

Baptist Association AMS, Owensboro 

 

https://www.kybaptist.org/lakecumberlandcrusade/
https://www.kybaptist.org/event/40-under-40
https://www.kybaptist.org/event/bivocational-pastors-dinner/
https://www.kybaptist.org/discipleship-network-of-kentucky/
https://www.kybaptist.org/pastorsconference/
https://www.kybaptist.org/event/multi-language-pastors-dinner/
https://www.kybaptist.org/event/church-multiplied-luncheon/
https://www.kybaptist.org/event/kentucky-baptist-womens-luncheon
https://www.kybaptist.org/event/student-ministry-luncheon-2/


Green Valley Baptist Association 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FALL BLESSINGS 

“The Lord bless you and keep you; the Lord make His face to shine upon you and be gracious to you; the 

Lord lift up His countenance upon your and give you peace” 

Numbers 6:24-26 

 

 Every season is a blessing, but Fall, to me is a wonderful time for blessings!  The colors are changing and 

becoming vibrant, the holidays are being anticipated and there is a special feel in the air!  For me personally, all 

the above mentioned, makes my heart beat faster and feel happy!  I know Fall Blessings are on their way!   

 

 Right now, in our world, we need to know that blessings are on their way!  So many catastrophic things 

are happening and being reported daily in the news.  I am sure many of our missionaries are feeling the pressure 

of what we are only hearing stories about and seeing on our televisions!  Please, STOP – right now- and PRAY 

for our missionaries. PRAY that God will place a hedge of protection around them, that He will give them and 

their families peace and comfort in these troublesome times! PRAY that He will give peace to their family and 

friends who are here in the states, and are concerned about their loved ones.  PRAY that they will be able to 

spread His word (the Gospel) and bring more souls to the kingdom! PRAY that the Lord’s perfect will shall be 

accomplished! 

 

 We have work to do here in our world also!  

✓ On November 4, 2023, at 10:00 a.m. will be our Associational Baptist Women’s Day of Prayer at the 
Green Valley Association Building.  Our theme is “Breath of Life” and Shirley Barlow will be our guest 
speaker from Paducah, KY.  Lunch will be served at 12 Noon! 

✓ In November we will be taking offerings for the Sunrise Children’s Services.   
✓ In December is our International Offering – Lottie Moon!  Give as much as you can, and PRAY!  
✓ On December 5, 2023, at 9:30 a.m. we will be having our Bag Assembly Party (volunteers needed) at the 

Hyland Family Life Center.  Lunch will be provided by the Associational WMU Leadership Team.   
✓ Christmas Backpack are also being collected and need to be delivered between October 23-27, 2023.   

o Begin with purchasing NEW, zippered backpacks. Determine the gender and age for the backpacks, then 
securely tie two (2) ribbons on each backpack to designate: Blue = boys, Pink = girls, Purple = ages 2-3, 
Yellow = ages 4-7, Green = ages 8-10, Red = ages 11-14, White = ages 15-17. Fill the backpacks with NEW 
gifts and the Christmas Story leaflet. Pray specifically for the child receiving the backpack and his or her 
family. 

 

So MUCH to do – so LITTLE time to do it!  Remember, PRAY for our missionaries, for their safety and 

for the Word of God to go out in ALL the world! And then WORK, right here at home to help build the Kingdom 

of God! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Beverly Davis, WMU Coordinator 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JAIL GIFT BAG MINISTRY 
 

We ask for your help this year to provide items for the bags & share the love of Jesus 

Christ to the “least of these”. We look to fill approximately 800 bags this year for the 

Henderson County Detention Center & the Webster County Jail inmates. 

 

Regular Size Bar Soap 

Hard Candy 

Fun Sized Candy Bars 

Granola Bars 

Packaged Cookies 

Packaged Crackers 
 

Please do not donate the following 

NO GUM, NO SUCKERS/LOLLIPOPS, NO CANDY CANES 

 

Monetary donations are also welcome & greatly appreciated. 

 

Along with your donations, each bag will include a washcloth, toothbrush, toothpaste, 

pencil & eraser, and the witnessing tract, “Steps to Peace with God” purchased through 

our Eliza Broadus Offering Grant. Please have your donations brought to the GVBA 

office no later than Thursday, November 17, between 9am & 4pm. 

 

Bag Assembly Party (volunteers needed) 

Tuesday, December 5 at 9:30 a.m. 

Hyland Family Life Center 

Lunch will be provided by our Associational WMU Leadership Team 

 

Our Jail Ministry Team 
Beverly Davis, Coordinator 

Glenda & Terry Sutton 

Nancy Felty 

Ronnie & Vickie Chinn 

Kim Swift 

Dolores Gilmore 

 



Green Valley Baptist Association Executive Board Meeting 
 

The Executive Board of Green Valley Baptist Association met on Thursday, October 19, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. with 

seventeen (17) board members from eleven (11) churches registered. 

 

Bro. Cohen Copley, GVBA AMS, brought a brief devotion, “Where is your heart”. He then led in prayer. 

 

Bro. Cole Caven, Moderator, called the meeting to order.  

 

Motion to accept minutes from May 2023 was made by Rev. Paul Davis, second made by Rev. Rick O’Daniel.  

Motion carried with no opposition. 

 

Entity Reports 

• Bro. Cohen Copley, AMS, opened by wishing John & Karen Totton a happy anniversary, the EB members 

sang. He spoke on the churches he has visited, the Racetrack ministry this past summer, the C.R.O.S.S. 

ministry at HCC, he participated in a ZOOM meeting with Dr. Todd Gray, president of KBC & attended 

EQUIP in Bowling Green in September. Tuesdays at 10am & 6pm he holds a time of prayer & fellowship 

with the pastors. He received a Thank You note from Dr. Basinger in appreciation for the love offering 

taken up at the Annual Session. 

• Bro. Rick Crowder, Finance Team Coordinator, presented the state of the GVBA Finances. He pointed 

out the Capital Expense Bld. Remodel. He spoke concerning the Disaster Relief grant from KBC for 

$20,000. This is a grant received for DR to be used for equipment expenses. We have a net of over $3,746. 

We are favorable on receipts by $13,624.  

• Bro. Bill Kramer, Disaster Relief Coordinator, spoke concerning some of our people who went to Vermont 

to help with flooding victims. We had one that experienced a heart attack. We had our leadership training 

in August. We’ve put our sign on the GVBA sign. Our training next year will be in Madisonville on March 

16, 2024. That will be the closest training available. 

• Bro. Jeff Burke, GVBA Director of Community Ministries, reported that in 2023 we’ve been open 20 

Saturdays with 5 more coming up this year. We’ve had 102 volunteers. We need more volunteers & he 

encouraged everyone to come and help on Mondays & Thursdays. We’ve served 1,838 so far this year. 

We have lost a good number of our volunteers; Diane Rightmeyer passed away; we’ve had others who 

have suffered injuries. One of our volunteers has been diagnosed with ALS. A church in Georgia is 

bringing 100 backpacks, we do not know how many GVBA will have. We’ve  had 14 people saved during 

this year.  

• Mrs. Beverly Davis, WMU Coordinator, reported on the GVBA Picnic. We had 32 in attendance. Bro. 

Jeff Hesley & Bro. Paul Davis grilled our burgers & hot dogs. We had a great time at the Racetrack 

ministry. We’ve had an average of 35 attending C.R.O.S.S. She extended a big thank you to Dolores 

Gilmore for all her help. We are now collecting items for the Jail Bag Ministry. We will meet on December 

5 at Hyland BC Family Life Center to put the bags together. We will have our Baptist Women’s World 

Day of Prayer on November 4 at the GVBA at 10am. We will have Shirley Barlow. She spoke about other 

upcoming events. 

• Bro. Paul Davis, Trustees/Building & Grounds, reported that they walked through the facility & made a 

list of items still needing to be addressed. A new roof has been put on the parsonage. 

• Bro. Bob Hardison, Foundation, reported on the funds of the foundation. It generated over $3,000 to fund 

mission work here locally. $1,000 was given to Grace Point for their group that went to Minnesota this 

past summer. We’ve spoken at Zion & Corydon in the past months. We encourage members to remember 

their church & the GVBA Foundation in their estate planning. Our funds are over $200,000 currently. 

1)They would like to go to more churches to present their program concerning the Foundation. We are 1 



of 2 associations in Kentucky to have a Foundation. 2)we ask that you remember the GVBA Foundation 

in your estate planning. 3)we are designating January as Make a Christian Will month. This is a time to 

make your wishes known that you wish to leave a portion of your assets to your church & the GVBA 

Foundation. 

 

Motion to accept reports as presented made by Rev. Jeff Hesley, second by Rev. Kenny Kidd. Motion carried 

with no opposition. 

 

Old Business 

• Bro. Paul Davis reported that they are waiting for cooler weather to check out the cameras. 

 

New Business 

• Bro. Rick Crowder, Finance Team Coordinator, presented the 2024 budget for approval. We have now 

included the income from the rental property which is $950/month. Our budget will go from $129,400 to 

$150,630. We added a small amount to cover extra secretarial help in the case that the AMS & MA are 

out.  

Bro. Paul Davis asked about the carrier for the Insurance. Brotherhood Mutual 

Bro. Jeff Hesley asked concerning the amount of funds given to TAC. What are the expenses for TAC? What is 

the $46,000 being used for? Jeff Burke answered these questions stating that they have helped people with food, 

& they’re looking into other ministries that they could help. Bro. Jeff Hesley stated that TAC has $46,000 just 

sitting in the bank & it keeps growing. He asked if maybe GVBA should suspend giving to TAC. He made the 

motion that GVBA cease contributing to TAC. Bro. Paul Davis 2nd the motion. Bring line 106 to -0-. Bro. Rick 

O’Daniel asked about the expenses on Second Street as opposed to being in GVBA. Bro. Jeff Burke stated that 

since moving in with GVBA they do not have anywhere close to the expenses they had while on Second Street. 

TAC would be willing to pay a portion of the utilities. Bro. Cohen stated that Bro. Jeff has offered to help pay 

some of the expenses with their funds, but Bro. C felt that people giving to the ministry would not appreciate their 

funds being used to pay bills when it is slated for that particular ministry. Bro. David Riley spoke to a time when 

GVBA suspended funds in the past.  

• Rev. Jeff Hesley made a motion for GVBA to suspend funding the ANSWER Center for the foreseeable 

future due to the reasons stated above. Second by Rev. Paul Davis. Motion was not approved. 

 

Bro. Bill Kramer, Disaster Relief, we are changing to a self-contained unit. We are going to a Quick Recovery 

Trailer. We are going out & serving without working with Red Cross & FEMA. Our Response time would be 

approximately 3 hours. We would need less volunteers by going to this new unit. We will be reducing our 

inventory. We will work out of local kitchens or our mobile kitchen. We have 50% of the funds, part comes from 

the $20,000 KBC grant. We are currently looking for more grants. The motion is as follows: Allow our GVBA 

Disaster Relief Team to purchase this mobile kitchen, a self-contained unit. He asked for the support of GVBA 

to move forward in liquidating/selling items not needed. Disaster Relief is asking for permission from GVBA to 

move forward for DR to request funds be given from our churches & community.  

Motion carried with no opposition. 

 

Bro. Paul Davis made a motion to adjourn; Bro. Hal Branson, Spottsville seconded. We were dismissed in prayer 

by Bro. Charley Westbrook, Bellfield. 

 

Those registered 

Cohen Copley  Angie Copley  Ricky Crowder Charley Westbrook Rick O’Daniel 

Karen Totton  John Totton  Danny Back  Hal Branson  Paul Davis 

Beverly Davis  Jeff Hesley  Kenny Kidd  Jeanette Johnson David Riley 

John Kloke  Gary Gibson  Bob Hardison  Tina Zieman  Jason Cowan 

Bill Kramer  Debra Kramer  Cole Caven  Jeff Burke 

 



Green Valley Baptist Association 

2360 Green River Road 

Henderson, KY 42420 

(270)827-9867 
 

 

 

COMING UP NEXT MONTH 
Dec. 2: 9am GVBA KJS ANSWER Center open 

Dec. 5:10am GVBA Jail Ministry Assemble Party, 

Hyland 

Dec. 9: 9am GVBA KJS ANSWER Center open 

Dec. 14: 6:30pm GVBA Ministerial Family Christmas 

Fellowship 

Dec. 19-January 1: GVBA offices will be closed 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

AIRLINE WELCOMES NEW PASTOR 

We welcome Rev. Jeremy Aliff to Airline &  

GVBA. Bro. Jeremy comes to us from  

Nicholasville, KY. He was born Dec. 31,  

1982. After the passing of his dad in 2007,  

he started to feel the Lord working on his  

heart. In 2009, in a mall food court, he made the decision  

to accept Jesus as his Lord & Savior. Shortly after this, he  

felt God’s call to pastoral ministry. He received his Masters 

of Divinity from the Southern Baptist Theological  

Seminary in 2018. He married his wife, Ginger, April 2, 2011  

& they have 3 children, Levi, Caiden & Ansley. 

We welcome the Aliff family to our family & pray  

God’s blessings as they begin to do His work in this church  

& in the Henderson community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Website: www.greenvalleybaptists.com 

 & LIKE us on Facebook 

GVBA September Reconciliation Report 
Beginning Balance                14,998.73 

Cleared Transactions 

 Receipts     9,617.26 

 Disbursements     9,961.35 

 

 Bank Balance 09/30/2023 14,655.00

    

GVBA Ministries Statements 09/30/2023 

The KJS ANSWER Center  46,934.18 

C.R.O.S.S. (BSU)          1,583.08 

Building Fund                        190,098.40 

GVBA Foundation (Principal Bal.)      211,552.45 

Disaster Relief    21,235.30 

Dis. Rel. Special Fund  20,001.69 
   

Rev. Cohen Copley    Mrs. Karen Totton   Rev. Jeff Burke  

Associational Missions Strategist  Ministry Assistant   Director of Community Ministries 

cohencopley@greenvalleybaptist.org  karentotton@greenvalleybaptist.org jeffburke@greenvalleybaptist.org 

 

Associational Church Giving 

Deposited by September 30, 2023 

 
Advance $    292.41 Geneva $    -------- 

Airline  $    375.00 Grace Point   $     94.44  

Bellfield $ 1,142.00 Greater Norris $    ------- 

Bethel  $    -------  Hyland             $   262.06 

Calvary $      83.46 Lawndale $     42.54 

Cash Creek $    230.12 Mt. Pleasant $   495.79 

Cherry Hill $    ------ New Hope $   241.32 

Corydon $    930.16 Poole  $   -------- 

Covenant $      ----- Robards $   249.80 

Du Pey  $      30.00 Spottsville $   217.41 

Eastview $      92.88 Victory $-------- 

Finley  $    ------ Water's Edge $   ------- 

FBC, Hend. $ 2,218.41 Zion  $   496.34 

FBC, M’field $    982.65 Zion SC $   ------- 

FBC Sebree $    600.78  

Your GVBA mission work depends on your faithful 

participation & contributions. Thank you for your continued 

support.  

 

http://www.greenvalleybaptists.com/
mailto:cohencopley@greenvalleybaptist.org
mailto:karentotton@greenvalleybaptist.org
mailto:jeffburke@greenvalleybaptist.org


◄ October November  2023 December ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 12pm C.R.O.S.S. 

@ HCC, FBC 

Morganfield will 

furnish the meal 

 
 

2 9am GVBA 

Volunteers sort 

donations 
 

3  
 

4 10am Baptist 

Women’s World 

Day of Prayer, 

GVBA Fellowship 

Hall 

Set your clocks back 

one hour before going 

to bed 

5 Daylight Saving Time 

Ends 
 

 

 

 

 

Day of Prayer for the 

Persecuted Church 

6  
12pm GVBA 

Volunteers sort 

donations 
 

7 Election Day 

 

 
 

8 12pm C.R.O.S.S. 

@ HCC, FBC 

Henderson WMU 

will furnish the 

meal 

 
 

9 9am GVBA 

Volunteers sort 

donations 
 

10  
 

11  
 

 

 

Honoring ALL who 

served 

9am GVBA Kathy 

J. Strange 

ANSWER Center 

open 

12 Orphans & Widows 

Sunday 
 

13  
12pm GVBA 

Volunteers sort 

donations 
 

14  
 

15 12pm 

C.R.O.S.S. @ 

HCC, Spottsville 

will furnish the 

meal 

 
 

16 9am GVBA 

Volunteers sort 

donations 
 

17  
 

18 9am GVBA 

Kathy J. Strange 

ANSWER Center 

open, Christmas 

Backpack 

Giveaway 

 

19 Robert & Katherine 

Duncan, Cash Creek 
 

20 Jeff Hesley, 

Robards 
12pm GVBA 

Volunteers sort 

donations 
 

21  
 

22 No School 
 Jacob & Mary Clutts, 

FBC Henderson 
 

23 Thanksgiving Day 
 

24  
 

25  
 

26 Hal Branson, 

Spottsville 
 

27  
12pm GVBA 

Volunteers sort 

donations 
 

28  
 

29  
 

30 9am GVBA 

Volunteers sort 

donations 
 

 

 

 We have a list of pastors who are available to serve as interim pastor or supply preacher for your church. Please contact us at (270)827-9867 or 
karentotton@greenvalleybaptist.org if you're in need of a pastor to speak at your church. 

 

Wo 

Kentucky Baptist Convention Annual Meeting, 

Somerset, KY 

https://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/October-2023
https://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/December-2023
file:///C:/Users/Karen/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/billpatterson@greenvalleybaptist.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In all things we praise you oh 

Lord. We are thankful for all 

your blessings & mercies. 


